HOUNSFIELD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 31st May 2012.

PRESENT:
           KEM 
Chairman
                                 VP



LN  
Acting Chairman



CD  
Acting Hon Secretary



MS



           JB



BL




SH  



NF




BS




GS
                                 JG

                                 MLS

                                 AW
Apologies received from: SK, JS & SS.
1. Introduction
KEM welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced EV.  Each person introduced themselves as there were several new members present.
2. Advance

LN informed the meeting that the Practice had achieved Advance Level 1 and explained that Practices are required to achieve this prior to becoming regulated by the Care Quality Commission in 2013. She explained the assessment process that had taken place that day and that she had started from scratch with the policies to ensure they were completely up to date. We can now move forward to Level 2 which we need to pass by 31st December 2012.
3. Changes to clinic times

KEM informed the meeting that changes had been made to some afternoon clinic times following comments made by patients from the Patient Survey. Each GP will hold an afternoon clinic; KEM on Thursday and EV on Tuesday instead of their evening clinic.
4. Comments Box

There is now a Comments Box on reception for patients to make suggestions.  Any complaints should be made directly to a member of staff and not placed in the box.

5. Strike

The BMA have given advice to GPs regarding the strike announced for Thursday 21st May 2012.  The GPs at this Practice have still to decide if they will take industrial action.

6. Patient Participation Group Constitution
KEM informed the meeting that to move the Group forward we need to establish the terms of reference.  The Group Rules document was circulated and aspects of it discussed.
LN - Membership: trying to improve by considering a virtual group to get the opinions of a wider cross section of people.

LN - Communication: if there is something not quite working within the Practice, the Group is the ears and eyes of the practice and invites the members to feedback on what level of service they would expect from the Practice.
JG had attended the Clinical Commissioning Group Stakeholder Reference Group (SRG) meetings with MS and MLS and had met with patients from other groups, and comments were made regarding how our group operates differently from others in the area. 
 Budgets were discussed and if the PPG has any influence with the CCG.  Members had been informed about the SRG when Lisa Green (CCG General Manager) had attended a previous PPG meeting.  MS stated that recent legislation passed relating to CCGs meant that they had to demonstrate that their practices have PPGs with a degree of formality.
LN invited members to take over the running of the Group. The Practice had arranged past meetings when there was time to fit them in.
Several members thought the group should meet more regularly although it had been agreed at the last meeting to continue as before.

It was agreed that the group would meet four times per year and having dates scheduled in advance would enable members to plan for them. Each meeting could have a topic if members wanted to arrange this.  If it was found there was nothing to discuss then the meeting could be cancelled.  LN suggested the 3rd Thursday every three months.  
The minutes of the PPG meetings would be published on the Practice website and made available in the surgery, local village newsletters, Unity, Norwell Newsletter, Muskham Messenger.  JB volunteered to feedback to her contacts at Normanton-on-Trent Primary School if required. 

LN – Notice Boards in the Practice and on the website could advertise the calendar for the whole year.
Most members did not want to take on a formal role, KEM would continue as Chairperson for the next year.
NF proposed MLS as Vice Chairman, seconded GS. Agreed.
It was agreed that CD would continue as Honarary Secretary.  The meetings would still continue with the same feel as they had in the past but the PPG itself would now become more formalised. 
MLS to summarise the SRG meetings and circulate them to the members via email or paper if they preferred.  All those present agreed to share email addresses to enable circulation of the minutes etc.
Meeting closed at 8.15pm
